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WVSU Faculty Senate - November 2, 2007

Good afternoon.  I received a request from Chairman Jerry Levine, on behalf of this Faculty Senate, that I appoint an ad hoc committee to revise the draft policy on release time for department chairs.  The committee consists of deans, senators, current department chairs, past department chairs, and administrators.  I am asking the ad hoc committee to submit a revised draft policy to me.

During last week’s University Council meeting, Chairman Levine reported that the Faculty Senate unanimously voted to request that the University Council endorse the naming of the Hill Hall Conference Room in honor of Dr. Arline Thorn for her many years of dedicated service to the students and faculty of our university.  The Council unanimously approved the motion to accept the Senate’s request.  As chairman of the University Council, I have accepted their recommendation.

Earlier this week, my office received notification that the NCATE Unit Accreditation Board met to determine the accreditation status of 70 institutions.  I am pleased to inform you that our Teacher Education Program’s accreditation has been continued.  The formal letter and action report will be mailed to Dr. Robert Harrison and me within two weeks.  At that time, we will be able to make a public announcement.  Congratulations!

On November 15th, Dr. Cassandra Whyte, Vice President for Administrative Services, Mr. Joe Saunders, Director of Public Safety, and Mr. Bryce Casto, Vice President for Student Affairs, will make a presentation to the WVSU Board of Governors.  During their last meeting in September, the Board asked to have a presentation made regarding campus safety and emergency response procedures at their next regular meeting.  Some of the information that will be presented will include the W.A.R.N. system (Wide Area Rapid Notification) which will soon be implemented on campus.  This system will allow the University to send emergency alerts to cell phone users.  Dr. Whyte will contact Chairman Levine after the November 15th Board meeting to schedule a time for the presentation to be given to this Faculty Senate, if you would like to receive campus safety and emergency response information.

In 2006, the Education Committee of the Charleston Area Alliance Board of Directors created the Greater Charleston Higher Education Council to promote to the public locally, nationally, and internationally the strength of higher education in the Charleston area and to leverage higher education as a major resource in assisting with Charleston Area Alliance marketing and research activities that promote economic development.  Since the Council’s first meeting in November 2006, I have been serving as chair of the Council and continue to be a member of the Alliance’s Board of Directors.  Representatives from the following higher education institutions are members of the Greater Charleston Higher Education Council: West Virginia State University, West Virginia State Community and Technical College, University of Charleston, West Virginia University Health Sciences in Charleston, the Marshall University Graduate College in South Charleston, West Virginia Institute of Technology, and the Community and Technical College of WVU Tech in Montgomery.  The Greater Charleston Higher Education Council has completed almost two years of activities and continues to work toward cooperative ventures to identify, facilitate, and deliver information regarding higher education in the Greater Charleston Area.  The group has created a CD to promote higher education which is shown to prospective businesses considering moving to this area.  A web page for the Council is currently being developed.  All of the institutions have hosted a Council meeting at least one time.  The November meeting will be hosted by the University of Charleston and the February meeting will be hosted by the WVU Health Sciences Center.

“State Today” remains one of the most effective and viable communication programs used to inform the general public about educational, cultural and other activities happening at West Virginia State.  Since initiating the program in 1990, I have hosted more than 360 episodes.  Guests on the show have included state and city officials, educators, community service and civic representatives, as well as our faculty, staff and students.  We also schedule interviews with distinguished guests when they are visiting the campus.  We are currently in the process of setting up the spring schedule.  I would like to take this opportunity to extend an invitation to the faculty to be a guest on “State Today.”  Any faculty and students who are interested in being scheduled for a taping should contact Dr. Gregory Epps at extension 3002.

This concludes my report. 
